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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 4, 2019
DCVB Offices

Present:  D. Lee, P. Smith, G. Rozich, F. Willson
Absent:  C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage, C. Rose
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Frank Willson made a motion to approve the August 2019 Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of August Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the September Executive Committee Meeting. Frank Willson made a motion to approve the April 2019 Meeting Minutes. Gerillyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of June totaled $124,428 an increase of 3.8 percent from FY19 and a 5.9 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $117,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through August is $168,266.23. Account receivables total $4,050 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.

c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through August, total expenses year-to-date stand at 12.5 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 18.4 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Downtown Dublin Marketing Proposal – Scott met with Councilwomen Fox and Amorose-Groomes regarding the Downtown Dublin Marketing Proposal. The proposal includes initiating a dialogue that includes taking a leadership role in selling Downtown Dublin as one destination. The scope of work would include multiple facets – marketing, event management, promotion, etc. Scott noted that Amorose-Groomes and Fox were receptive to the proposal and appreciative of the Board’s vision to help ensure the future economic success of Downtown Dublin. Scott is meeting with City Leadership – City Manager Dana McDaniel and Michelle Crandall to discuss further and determine next steps. The meeting has been cancelled a few times and now scheduled for September 11. A meeting is also scheduled with City Leadership and the Bureau with a company that specializes in Special Improvement Districts (SID). Establishing such a district could be utilized as a potential funding source for the efforts. Scott reiterated that these are all just preliminary discussions and an update will be presented to the full Board in October.
b. New Board Member – Gerrilyn and Scott met with Michele Brenner to potentially fill the vacant At-Large position on the Bureau’s Board of Directors. Michele is the Principal of the Brenner Brand Marketing Agency located in Dublin. The Committee said they were excited to have Michele interested in the open Board position and will make a recommendation to the full Board for approval at the October meeting.
c. Full-Serve Hotel Needs – The Dublin Market will lose 34% of its meeting space with the decision to close the Crowne Plaza and reducing the meeting space from 15,000 square-feet to 3,000 square feet. Staff has concerns that this will negatively impact the city in years to come and be a major obstacle in attracting meetings/conventions and the tremendous economic impact they bring to Dublin. Scott noted that these concerns are based on staff assumptions and experience and asked the Committee if the Bureau should embark on some type of research to address the potential impact. The Committee agreed this was a topic worth exploring and recommended it be added to the agenda for the next Board Meeting.   
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Dublin City Council Candidates – The election for City Council’s three At-Large Positions will occur this November. There are five candidates running for the three positions – Chris Amorose-Groomes (current), Christina Alutto (current), Sandi Allen, Andrew Keeler and Ajay Styapriya. As done in the past, Scott will reach out to the Board to determine if any Board Member knows the new candidates and will schedule a brief meeting with each prior to the election.
Scott noted that a new Board Member Orientation has been scheduled on September 11 during a lunch at the Bureau. Bill Burke, Doug Baker and potentially Michele Brenner will be attending. They will meet staff, tour the offices, etc.
b. City Council Presentation (10/21) – Scott will present the Year-End results for the Bureau to Dublin City Council on October 21. The presentation will focus on ROI, Results, Market Overview and projections, etc. The presentation will be shown to the Executive Committee and Board of Directors prior to the Council Presentation.
c. Short-Term Rentals – The City of Dublin has been looking into the impact of Short-Term Rentals on the City of Dublin. These Short-Term Rentals may include VRBO and Airbnb and do not typically pay bed tax dollars or other taxes. Bureau staff has monitored the inventory of these properties in Dublin over the years and agree with the City’s assessment that there are currently not enough in Dublin to make it worthwhile to investigate taxing the properties. Staff will continue to monitor.
d. Destination Next Futures Study – Destinations International released the “DestinationNEXT Futures Study” identifying the trends and opportunities that will shape the future of our industry. The latest update to the DestinationNEXT Futures Study, conducted in 2019, built on the learnings from the 2014 and 2017 Futures Study to determine updated trends and strategies that will keep the thousands of destination organizations around the world thriving and relevant. The purpose of this phase is to research, analyze and present findings which help guide destination leaders as they re-engineer their organizations for future success. The 2019 Futures Study focuses on three transformational opportunities - destination stewardship, community alignment and digital conversion - to help destination leaders formulate strategic decisions for the future. We believe that destination leaders need to leverage all three of these opportunities collectively to effectively lead their organizations. Staff will use the study for future sales and marketing efforts.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, October 2, 4 p.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 14, Noon, Crawford Hoying
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
